## NEW LONDON VILLAGE COUNCIL

Workshop - August 13, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.

Present: Vicki Missler, Marion Paramore, Mike Willis, Bill Curtis, Janice Myers, Stuart Cooke, Shawn Pickworth, Steve Bond. Jennifer Ball was absent.

Mayor John Martin called the meeting to order to discuss health insurance for Village of New London employees.

Council met with Vicki Missler to go over options and prices of health insurance plans. Vicki Missler presented different health plan options and recommended staying with United Healthcare. The increase in cost was just 3.30%. This is the lowest increase in years. The deductible for the renewed plan would increase from \$4,000/\$8,000 to \$5,000/\$10,000 so Vicki proposed that council increase the HRA with the village from \$3,000/\$6,000 to \$4,000/\$8,000.

Council agreed to go with Vicki Missler's recommendation. Steve Bond will do an ordinance for council's approval.

Workshop was adjourned.

Nancy Howell Fiscal Officer John Martin Mayor